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      April 14, 2018 
Dear Pastor and Church Workers:

As we have previously announced, our Youth Camp has been set by the Christian Education Board for   June 11-15, 2018 at Camp Horizon on the east side of Arkansas City.   Kansas Pastors will be the evangelists.  Sis. Charlotte Brooks has been selected as Director and James O. (Jim) Brewer has been selected as Asst. Director.
In addition to supplying campers, we are now requesting assistance from each of our churches to provide workers for camp.  Workers are needed as teachers, music directors, pianist, nurse, recreation director, assistant recreation directors, dean of men, dean of women, and counselors, be assigned more than one job.

Please advise workers that Youth Camp will be a week of physical and mental work, but the spiritual rewards far exceed the work.  Anyone who is not committed to the task at hand should seriously consider and pray for God’s direction before volunteering.  This is mentioned certainly not to discourage anyone from helping because we really need help but is mentioned so that we can have a staff and people dedicated to the Lord’s work.  A copy of camp rules is enclosed which explains what is expected of workers and campers.

The C.E. Board has worked hard to keep costs down but must charge workers $180.00 each (prepay).  This fee includes a camp T-shirt and a Monday noon meal but no Friday noon meal.  We recommend each church help their workers pay their fee.  We have checked at other facilities and this is the best camp for the money we have found.

If anyone in your church is willing to be a camp worker, please contact Sis. Charlotte Brooks as she has requested with the names and preferred duties.  While we appreciate the willingness of workers to volunteer, we believe it best that parents not bring children less than five years old.
This year we will continue pre-registration of campers to help us have a better camp.  I am requesting that each church provide Bro. A.J. Warden a confirmed list of campers and workers (names, grade last completed, whether male or female, and T-shirt size) along with the $180.00 fee for each person postmarked no later than May 21.  After May 21, the fee will be $220.00 per person and no enrollments will be accepted after May 28.
Also, postmarked by May 21, send Bro. A.J. all camp paperwork (Youth Camp Enrollment Form, Authorization for Dispensing Medications, and any other forms noted) to:
A.J. Warden
5501 Meadow Hts. Dr.
Shawnee, KS  66226
We suggest that someone in your church be identified as Youth Camp Coordinator for your church (if the pastor does not wish to be the Coordinator).  This person will contact the Director with pre-registration information and can provide information to your church concerning Youth Camp.  The Coordinator could also be in charge of your church’s activities to raise funds for your camper’s fees by such activities as garage sales, walk-a-thons, collecting metal cans and papers, volunteer giving, etc.

Please announce this request at your church and post this letter and Youth Camp announcement.  If there are any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Charlotte Brooks or myself.  Our addresses are as follows:

	Name
	Address
	Phone Number
	E-Mail

	James O. Brewer
	5864 West 26th
Topeka, Kansas  66614
	(785) 272-1843
	janddbrewer@att.net

	Charlotte Brooks
	1611 North H Street
Wellington, Kansas  67152
	(620) 440-2559
	zcbrooks@sutv.com






In His Service,





Jim Brewer

James O. Brewer, Chairman
Charlotte Brooks
Jerrod Vickers, Treasurer
Jacob Thompson

Janet Warden, Clerk

